HORNING PARISH COUNCIL NEWS – SEPTEMBER 2017
Road Closure – Lower Street.
The parish council would remind parishioners that Lower Street is scheduled to be closed at its junction with Broadwater Way for one day on Wednesday September 27th., this is to allow Anglian Water to carry out some restitution work to the road surface following an earlier repair to a main water pipe. 
A fully signed traffic diversion will be in place during the period of this work.

Playground Equipment.

Please be aware that over coming months some of the equipment located on the children’s playground may be placed out of use for short periods, this is to allow a number of maintenance / repair tasks to be carried out.

Every effort will be made to avoid no more than one item of equipment being out of use at any one time.

Oak Tree – Village Green.

Following the last annual inspection, arrangements are being made to have some pruning and cutting back carried out to the oak tree located on the village green to ensure it remains in a healthy and safe condition.

This work will be carried out by a suitably qualified contractor and all necessary permissions and licences will be obtained prior to the work beginning.  

Hedge Cutting around Playing Field.

The parish council would like to record its sincere thanks to Mr Kittle (a well-known local farmer) who has recently cut a number of the hedges around the playing field at no cost to the parish.

This is a very public spirited and generous act, it is not the first time Mr Kittle has carried out such work on his own initiative and the council is extremely grateful to him for carrying out this task.
Horning Village Sign – Junction of Lower Street / Ropes Hill.

The parish council would also like to place on record their grateful appreciation to Councillor Andrew Darby, who over recent weeks, has voluntarily undertaken the refurbishment of the “Horning Village Sign”.

This work involved careful repair and preparation of the sign and its support column, prior to them being given many coats of preservative and varnish.

The “Horning Village Sign” is of course one of the first things that is seen when entering the village from Ropes Hill, and I’m sure everyone would agree it looks much, much better since Andrew carried out the work.
Next Parish Council Meeting:
The next meeting will be held on  Monday 2nd. October 2017 at 7pm in St Benet’s Hall.

Members of the public are very welcome to attend the meeting.
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